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MEMO 

DATE: MARCH 21, 2023 
TO: My Shotgun Shooting Friends 

FROM:  Jim White 
SUBJECT: Present Precision Gold Trigger Situation 
 

Because I get so many inquiries about PGT triggers, and because of my friendship 
with Jim Coon, I decided to post this update on what I have learned about the 
business’s status. 
 

As all of you Precision Gold Trigger (PGT) owners are likely aware, Jim Coon, the 
originator of these triggers passed away, but not before finding, what Jim said to 

me, “A helluva talented machinist”, to sell the business to. 
 

Jim and I were friends for a longtime and we spoke often of his cancer.  He was 
a helluva gentleman; trustworthy, friendly, respectful, and an expert machinist. 
 

Jim sold PGT a younger gentleman name Mr. McCormick; someone he felt was 
capable of continuing the PGT legacy of expert machining.  Unfortunately, several 
months later, Mr. McCormick unexpectedly passed away. 
 

That event has left the business with a couple of siblings and an ex-wife, as I 

understand it. 
 

Presently, PGT is in Probate.  The place is locked up and no one is able to get parts 

or triggers until the probate is settled.  Settling a probate is not a quick 
undertaking, so until I hear otherwise, PGT is shut down. 
 

Some of the early PGT’s will accept genuine Perazzi leaf springs.  If your housing does not have the two 

leaf spring pin holes, I suggest you have them drilled to accept Perazzi springs as a backup. 

 

I fully expect it to possibly reopen under new ownership, and I say this because 
they are a helluva trigger. 
 

If and when I hear of any developments, I will post them on my web-site. 

 


